
INTERNATIONAL COORDINATION OF LA SALETTE LAITY

Dear brothers of faith and La Salette Laity, with great joy I am
happy to inform that between october 13th and 15th of this year,
we celebrated a Virtual Meeting of the International
Coordination of La Salette Laity, with the presence of the
General Council of Missionaries of Our Lady of La Salette and
the National Coordinators of La Salette laity.

We have evaluated the activites of La Salette laity during the
Marian Year and also during the Jubilee Year in
commemoration of the 175th anniversary of the Aparition of Our
Lady in La Salette.

Among the various activites developed, we highlight the
International Rosary and the International Concert. The
evaluation was really positive, providing an interaction between
lay people and La Salette religious Missionaries throughout the
different Provinces and Regions. The activities of La Salette
Laity of Poland made it posible to create a group of La Salette in
Krakow.

We pray God to give us health and wisdom, and that Our Lady
give us the necessary inspiration in the management and
conclusion of the activites of La Salette laity.

Mario Apone.
International Coordinator of La Salette Laity.

International Coordinator, coordinators of Madagascar, United States, France, Poland, India, 
Italy, Brazil, General Council, Argentina-Bolivia, Translators (3).

 The International
Concert will be held
annualy. Shortly we
will define the
procedure of the dates;

 The International
Concert will be held
annually, preferably it
will be held in
september of each
year. We will soon
define procedures and
dates;

 Resume the points of
Basic formation,
having as a reference
what was approved at
the II International
Meeting of La Salette
Laity in 2016;

 Define the content of
the next International
Gathering of La
Salette, which will
take place from
October 1st to 9th,
2022, on the Mountain
of La Salette.
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Dear La Salette Laity, this space is ours!.

Let's use it as a way to be united in prayer. Monthly, we will publish a
newsletter of general interest to us. The National Coordinators of the
Provinces and Regions should transmit them to all La Salette Laity.

In a few days we will celebrate Advent, an excellent opportunity to put
ourselves at the service of the Church and our Congregation. Until next
time!

Mario Apone 
International Coordinator 

of the Lay Saletenses.


